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Monday Meeting
January 11th

Backcountry Ski Washington

Seabury Blair Jr., newspaperman, outdoorsman, and author will
present a slide show and discuss his new book, Backcountry Ski
Washington. The Best Trails & Descents for Free-Heelers &
Snowboarders.

“The first new Washington backcountry ski book in 10 years, this
guide Jeads skiers and snowboarders to the best places in the
Cascades and Olympics for backcountry skiing.

Bremerton Sun Qutdoors Editor Seabury Blair Jr. describes 70
routes and includes mileage and elevation gains, topographical maps
with GPS, and much more.” -— Sasquaich Books

By-LLAWS UPDATE

THE hy-laws committee has completed its work on the revision to the by-laws,
which had to be revised to be in compliance with the Revised Code of Wash-
ington (RCW). The RCW requires that a board of directors be a part of the
club’s organizational structure. The composition of the board of directors
was not adequately defined in the original by-laws. Along with the necessary
changes needed 10 be in compliance, the committee reviewed the entire docu-
ment and made several changes, with the guiding principle being to stream-
line and reduce bureaucracy. The goal being to keep the club as informal as
possible, but still provide the means to address club business—both known
and anticipated. Redundancies and vague wordings were addressed.

Tue complete text of the original by-laws was printed in the November issue
of the Peravicle. The proposed revised by-laws are printed on page 9 of this
1ssue and will be presented to the club for a vote at the February repular
meeting. A limited amount of time will be available for discussion at that
meeting, since we will have ap entertainment program. It must be noted that
there has been adequate time for the membership 1o read the original version
and submit comments 1o the committee. The vote in February will be to ap-
prove or disapprove the revised by-laws. If the proposed by-laws are re-
Jjected, the committee will reconvene to address the concerns of the member-

{Continued on page 8)

Peninsula Wilderness Club meets on the second Monday of every month at 7:30 pm at the Kitsap
Unitarian Fellowship Church on Perry Avenue in €ast Bremerton. The public is cordially invited.

Visit PEnwicLE on the web: http://kendaco.telebyte.com/~beripe/




January Activities

MTTA “SNOW LUNACY ‘99”

Saturday, January 9th

Contact: Tony Abruzzo (377-5103)

This 9 mile fairly level traverse from the 92 road snow park
io the 59 road snow park wili be fully supporied with a
warm fire and refreshments at Copper Creek Hut and ski
patrols along the route,

Transportation will be provided from the Qverland Restau-
rant, in Ashford, to the 92 road snow park with pick up at
the 59 road snow park and return to the restaurant for a
hearty bowl of “Stew-in-a-Bread Bowl”.

This ski trip is suitable for all levels of skiers and a great
warm-up for those hearty souls who are thinking of doing
the Hoég Loppet in February.

There is a $25 charge to help cover the cost of the trans-
portation, your very own memorable T-shirt, snacks at the
hut, and your “Stew-in-a-Bread Bowl” at the Overlander.
To register before the 9th contact Tony or the MTTA office
at (360) 569-2451 any weekend from 9am to 4pm.

ROLLERSKATE PARTY

Sunday, January 10th, 7-9:30 pm

Contact: Bev Wood (479-4234)

Join Bev for an evening of fun and a workout suitable for
ski season training at the Bremerton Skate Land. The facil-
ity is closed to children on Sunday nights. Cost is $3.50 per
person which includes skate rental.

SNOWSHOEING IN THE OLYMPICS
Saturday, January 16th

Contact: Steve Vittori {377-1869)

Steve will lead a snowshoe trip somewhere near Hurricane
Ridge/Obstruction Point, in Olympic NP, suitable for all
abilities. Last month’s trip to Rainier NP was well attended
and a great deal of fun. Snowshoe rentals are available at
Mt. Constance. For a fee of $16, the shoes may be picked-
up on Friday evening and returned on Sunday.

WHISTLER SKI TRIP

Monday - Thursday, January 18th - 21st

Contact: Tom Banks (697-7708)

The date is set, and there are one or two openings left.
We'll drive up on Monday, stay in a condo at the base of
Blackcomb Mountain for three nights. Downhill, telemark,
and cross-country skiing are all available nearby. The cost
of the shared condo will be $21 to $26 per person per night.
Shared dinners will be planned. Contact Tom Banks right
away if interested.

COPPER CREEK HUT SKI OUTING
Saturday, January 23rd — Beginner level trip

Contact: Tony Abruzzo (377-5103)

This trip is full, but Tony is taking names for the alternates
list, in case of cancellations alternates will be called. Con-
tact Tony to add your name to the list. See story on page 7
for more details.
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MINA MOUNDS DAY HIKE

Saturday, January 30th

Contact: Steve Vittori (377-1869)

Steve will be taking a day hike to the Mina Mounds in the
Little Rock and Capitol State Forest near Olympia. The
hike is about 5 miles with very little elevation change. The

preserve includes an interpretive center and self-guided na-
ture trail,
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Upcoming Activities

ANNUAL AJAX CAFE DINNER &
DANCE
Friday, February 5th, from 5:30 - 9pm.
Contact: Don or Kathy (830-2212)
It’s time to start thinking about the yearly PWC dinner and
dance at the Ajax Café in Port Hadlock. We’ll have appe-
tizers from 5:30 - 6:30PM and stari serving dinners around
6:30PM. Here's the meou:
Appetizers
Salad
Choice of Three Fntrees:
Salmon Filet With Sherry-Shrimp Sauce, Rice & Veggies

Top Sirloin Steak With Caramelized Onion & Mushroom
Sauce, Potatoes & Veggies

Chicken And/Or Shrimp With Pesto Pasta & Veggies
Dessert
Coffee or Tea

Music by Seattle musicians Steve Lalor and Diane Luboff;
a dynamic duet with precision vocal harmony and 6 & 12
string guitar, playing pop, rock and folk tunes from the 60°s
to the 90’s...nostalgia guaranteed!

Same price as last year: $20.00 per person, at the door.
Cash bar for beer, wine or soft drinks.

We need to have a minimum of 45 people (hasn’t been a
problem in the past!} and there is a maximum of 60, so cail
ahead to make your reservations:

[f you leave a message on our machine, we need to know
how many in your party, which entree choices each person
wants and a return phone number. If you change your mind
or can’t make it, please call and let us know in case there is
a waiting list.

SNOWSHOEING IN THE OLYMPICS
Sunday, February 7th
Contact: Ron Croft (779-6250)

An easy to moderate snowshoe hike, somewhere in the
Olympics, depending on weather, snow conditions and road
access. Contact Ron for details. Snowshoe rentals are
available at Mt. Constance.

WINTERFEST
Friday - Monday, February 12th - 15th
Contact: Bert Cripe (895-4299)

At press time 3 rooms and the large cabin were still avail-
able.

This winter the event will be held at Rainier Overland
Lodge near Ashford on the road to Mt. Rainier National
Park. The Lodge consists of seven rooms, three specialty
rooms, and two cabins—all non-smoking. It can accornmo-
date 30 people with more accommodations available next
door at the Nisqually Lodge.

Room rates vary from $45 to $70 with the cabins going for
a little more. The cabins have kitchens, full baths, and
wood/pellet stoves.

Reservations should be made as soon as possible by calling
the Lodge at (360) 569-0851. They accept Visa, Master-
Card, and Discover Card and require 48 hours notice to can-
cel a reservation, should that be necessary.

The facility’s restaurant can be opened for our use if we
make prior arrangement. Breakfasts and dinners will be
buffet style. More on the menus later when the information
is made available to us.

For those new members and others who may have forgotien,
Winterfest 18 a time to celebrate the beauty of the chilly,
dark season by getting out into the snow to ski, snowshoe,
and just play. Additionaily, we gather in the evenings
around the fire to relate our tales of the day’s activities, get
acquainted with new faces, and just have a good time. To
make this possible, the diniog room will be available for our
use. Many bring hors 4’ oeuvres and wine or beer to share
in the evening with friends.

Rainier Overiand Lodge is located in the heart of the Mount
Tahoina Trails system (the office is at the lodge) and Mi.
Rainier National Park is just a few miles to the east. If you
would like to try snowshoeing this would be a good oppor-
tunity to borrow or rent a pair.

SNOWSHOEING AT SNOQUALMIE
Saturday, February 27th
Contact: Steve Vittori (377-1869)

Steve will lead a snowshoe trip sumewhere near Sno-
qualmie Pass. Sonowshoe rentals are available a1t Mt. Con-
stance.



Upcoming Activities

SNOwW BowL HUT SKI OUTING
Saturday, February 27th - Intermediate level trip

Contact: Tony Abruzzo (377-5103)

This trip is full, but Tony is taking names for the alternates
list, in case of cancellations alternates will be called. Con-
tact Tony to add your name to the list. See story on page 7
for more details.

CROsSs COUNTRY SKIING IN
YELLOWSTONE

February 28th to March 4th

Contact: Alice Savage (638-2597)

As of the December meeting there was still room for one

more on this trip - contact Alice, there may still be room or
someone may cancel out.

For this five day package, a snow coach will pick us up at
West Yellowstone and transfer us to Canyons Skiers Yurt
Camp situated in the middle of Yellowstone Park, a quiet
and peaceful setting with no crowds.

The camp consists of two yurts, which serve as the kitchen,
dining, and social center, and is surrounded by six, two per-
son tent cabins heated with propane. The outhouse is
heated (are you listening Don Paulson) and there is a sauna.
Hot water will be provided for showers.

Cost is $688.25 per person, which includes all meals, lodg-
ing with bedding, ski guides, and use of the snow coach to
take us to rernote areas for skiing. I plan on driving to West
Yetlowstone but one can fly to Bozeman, Montana where
convenient bus service will take you to West Yellowstone.

Some of the animals we cap expect to see are bison, elk
herds, trumpeter swans, coyotes, and possibly a fox or two.
There will be a full moon at this time that will offer lovely
night skiing.

After the yurt camp, we plan to spend a night at Old Faith-
ful Snow Lodge to ski and check out the more concentrated
thermal activity surrounded by snow.

WHITEFISH SKI EXTRAVAGANZA
March 3rd through March 8th, 1999

Contact; Pat Gieason (373-2131)

As of the December meeting two spots were still oper. Pay-
ment in full is due at the January 11th meeting.

Partis organizing a 1999 Whitefish ski outing. PWCers wil
catch the Amitrak in the early evening of March 3rd at Ed-

monds and travel via sleeper car to beautiful Whitefish,
Montana. The package includes three nights accommoda-
tions at the newly remodeled AlpenGlow Motel. Skiers can
enjoy four days on the slopes, boarding for the return trip
the evening of March 7th. Three days lift tickets and trans-
portation to and from the train depot are included. Big
Mountain has recently lit their cross-country course, so
skiers can enjoy gliding through the winter wonderland
along moonlit trails.

THE price is $361 per person {(based on four person occu-
pancy and 25 participants), $386 per person (based en four
person occupancy but less than 25 participants). For those
not requiring lift tickets, deduct $105 from the price.

THis has been a very popular outing in the past, with
PWCers giving rave reviews to the quality winter recreation
and teliing tall tales of the fun and camaraderie on the train
and on the slopes.

SKI-TO-SEA TEAM TO BE FORMED
Planning Meeting: March 13th

Event: Memorial Day weekend, May 29 - 31st

Contact: Tom Banks (697-7708)

The ski-to-sea race is a 50-mile, 8-leg relay race event start-
ing at the Mt. Baker ski area and ending at Bellingham Bay.
Qur club will sponsor two teams this year, with members
participating in cross-country skiing, downhill skiing, run-
ning, biking, canceing, mountain biking, or sea kayaking.
Our two teams (9 rzople each) are nearly complete, but
we're still looking for two sea kayakers. A group camp will
be established at the Forest Service campground at Glacier
on Saturday and Sunday. Optional activities while en route
to and from the event will include rock climbing (Saturday,
at Larrabee State Park) and contra dancing (Monday, at the
Seattie Folk Life festival). The race happens on Sunday.
Friends and spectators are welcome to join us. Our first
planning meeting/party will be held March 13th, location to
be determined.

HiGH HUT SKI OUTING
Saturday, March 20th - Intermediate level trip
Contact; Tony Abruzzo (377-5103)

As of the December meeting, this irip had two open spaces
and Tony is taking names for the alternates list, in case of

cancellations alternates will be calied. Contact Tony to add
your name to the list. See story on page 7 for more details.
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Date Trip Pomt of Contact | Page

Jan. 9th MTTA Sn;)wzunacy ‘99 .I | Tony Abruzzo 377- 5103) . '2
Jan. 10th | Rollerskate Party T Bev Woods (4794234) - '
Jan. 16th Snowshoeing in the Olympi;s_. Steve Vittori {3?7-1869) “ 2
Jan. 18th-21st | Whistler Ski trip _ Tom Banks (697-7708) B
fan. 23rd Copper Creek Hut Ski trip Tony Abruzzo (377-5 103) R
Jan. 30th | Mina Mounds Day Hike ' Steve Vittori (377- 1869) N 12
Feb. Sth ! Ajax Dinner-Dance Kathy Mahan Williams or Don Paulson (830-2212) 3
Feb. 7th ISnowshoemg in the Olympncs | Ron Croft (779-6250) o N o3
Feb. 12th- 15th | Winterfest Bert Cripe (895-4299) 3
Feb 2fh 7070 | Snowshoeing at Snoqualmie Steve Vittori (377-1869) _ 3 |
Feb 27th Snow Bowl Hut Ski trip - 1 Tony Abruzzn (3?? 5103) 7 4
Feb. 28th - M;r 4th | Cress County Skiing in Yellowétone | Alice Savage (638- 2597) “ 4
Mar. 3rd - 8th Whitefish Ski Extravaganza Pat Gleason (73:2131) o e
Mar. 13th Skl to Sea Planning r_r;t;ung 1 Tom Banks {697- ?708) o L4
Mar. 20th | High Hut Ski tip _' Tony Abruzzo (377-5103) i I

Interested Members Meeting:
Thursday, Jan, 14th, 7:00 p.m.
Bev Wood will host this month’s Interested Members Meeting at her home in Bremerton. Combine socizglizing with club

business and trip planning. This is 2 great chance to get to know members one-on-one. Call Bev at §79-4234 for
directions. Please carpool as much as possible.

Potluck Social:
Friday, Jan. 22nd, 6:30 p.m.

This month the potluck will be hosted by Hildegard Stone, at her home in East Bremerton. Bring a dish to share and
come on out to socialize. Please RSYP to Hildegard at 692-5984, Please carpool if possible-space is limited.

PWC Climbers Group
An informal gathering of climbers meets periodically at the Silvercity Brewing Company in Silverdale. All are welcome
to join in for general socializing and discussions about past and future mountaineering excursions. For more informa-

tion, call Tom Banks at 697-7708. For a list of climbers, send an e-mail to Jim Morrison at: joorrison@telisphere.com
or phone 638-2705.
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Newsletter Folding... Officers & Staff
A small group of PWCers meet to President: Tom Banks 697-7708
prepare the newsletter for mailing. gi“e Pres: geglora‘}:]Leglg ‘;;?gg’—;i‘
~ - ecretary: athy Weige -
Call Teresa Sayers at B35-8769 for Treasurer: Kevin Kilbridge 871-2537
specific location and time if you Entertainment: Joe Weigel 271-0291
would like to help. Refreshments: Dawn Vokali 377-5103
Clean-Up: Diana Cripe 895-4299
New Members: Bert Cripe 895-4299
Scrap Book: Kathy Ryan B76-9672
Recent New Members S s e,
The PWC welcomes the following new mem- Editor Bert Cripe 895-4299
bers: Hilloah Fowler & Dan Austin, P.J. Eng- | Assembling: Joyce Kimmet 876-1497
borg, and Sophy Johnston. Teresa Sayers 895-8769

Last Month’s Door Prize: Royce Poetter won the door prize last month, an Alpine Kitchen Kit.
The monthly door prize is donated by Mt. Constance ilountain Shoppe. All members can enter
at the Monday night meeting.

-

RECIPE OF THE MONTH:

SPICY NOONLES

by Al Chan
1 cafeteria pack peanut butter (2 tablespoons)
1 cafeteria pack so sauce (1 tablespoon)
! cafetena pack temon juice {1 tablespoon)
121 dry crushed red pepper - to taste
1 stalk green onion - chopped (optional)
4 0z. angel hair pasta

1. Add pasta to 1 cup boiling water and cook for 5 minutes.
2. Drain noodles.

3. While still hot and wet, add peanut butter, soy sauce, red
pepper and lemon juice.

4. Toss pasta to mix, sprinkle with green onion, if desired.




Announcements & Notices

A "BIG" SURPRISE

by Alice Savage

It was a dark and stormy night, actually it was the following
night after a big wind storm blew into the Puget Sound area,
when | had this big surprising experience.

My home is in a wooded area, but like everywhere else in
Kitsap County more houses are being built with more trees
cut which disrupts the wildlife from their forest homes.
Deer wander through here, frequently attracted by the small
scrubby apples I throw out to them from my fruit trees.
Raccoons show up also when the fruit gets ripe and are a
nuisance climbing the trees and breaking off branches. I
even saw a coyote sneak into the yard to grab an apple, and
one time a mother otter moved in under my house and pro-
duced three babies. The fruit trees and garden areas are sur-
rounded by a fence of wire netting to keep out deer or they
would eat everything in sight

RecentLy, I placed a large bucket of apples by the door
making it handy to toss out apples when the deer came by.
One night I woke up and heard something rattling the apple
bucket. Immediately, I thought a raccoon had found it and
quietly went to the door, switched on the outdoor light and
yanked open the door. Well, this was no raccoon but a huge
black bear standing there right by the door. Needless to say
I was startled and scared but so was the bear and he took off
in a hurry. I could hear him crashing through the wire fence
which would mean a repair job. It took quite sometime to
settle back to sleep after this experience.

Bears have been sighted se-¢ral times around the neighbor-
hood. In Qctober | was awuy for a few days and came home
to find a portion of the wire fence torn down. Figuring no
deer would have done this, [ checked an apple tree and
found long claw marks on the trunk. It was apparcot he was
after apples. It is interesting to see the wildlife around here
but [ would just as soon the bear stayed away.

KAYAKS FOR SALE:

17.5" Wilderness Systems "Shenat"- “““ %km
21" wide, touring, blue fiberglass with

white trim, hatches, $1500

14' "Piccolo”- 40# kayak with paddle, life jacket, rudder.
Red and for someone 125# or less. $500

The boats are in Olympia but if interested contact: Rick
McNicholas locally at 373-0130

MTTA SKiI HUT OUTINGS

The dates for this winter’s hut trips are:

January 23rd — Copper Creek - Beginner level trip
February 27th --- Snow Bowl - Intermediate level trip
March 20th — High Hut - Intermediate level trip

The Mt. Tahoma Ski Huts are equipped with bunks, appli-
ances, and wood. Skiers bring their own sleeping bags,
clothes, and food.

A drawing was held at the December PWC meeting to de-
termine the participates for these trips. The lucky people
are:

Copper Creek (full): Rick MeNicholas, Cindy Holben,
Venita Goodrich, Gary Goodwin, Alice Savage, Dan & Pat
Kirschbaumn, Chris Hildebrand, Geri Blevins, Sheri Beyner,
Della O'Halloran, and Brian Steely.

Snow Bowl (fuli): Lynn Howat, Gordon Thompson, Robert
Potts, Gaif Christensen, Bruce Candioto, Dave Cossa, Mac
MacDowell, and Deborah Legg.

High Hut (2 openings): John Kuott (2 spots), Pat Gleason,
Irma O’Brien, Dick Roemes, and Emma Zook.

Participants MUST submit a $25 refundable deposit check
(made payable to ‘PWC") at the February meeting. Spots
not secured by a deposit at that e will be immediately
offered to an alternate. Deposit checks are returned if all
reserved spots are filled on the trip. Contact Tony at 377-
5103 for answers 1o your questions.

ROAD CONDITIONS

HOH ROAD - Heavy rain and melting snow have caused a
washout that closed the Hoh road 3/4-mile instde the Park
boundary on £2/13.

Nearly alt of one lane has been either washed away or un-
dercut. The remaining lane is closed 1o traffic until further
notice. The Park plans & detailed evaluation and will reopen
the popular road as soon as they can.

The Hoh road was closed during the winter of "95-'96 after a
fall storm washed out 1000 feet of road a1 the Park bound-
ary. The river likes to meander, and cufs new and changing
channels in its wide gravel bed.--Ranger, 12/14.

This infarmation courtesy of Pack & Paddle Magazine.



Announcements & Notices

(Continued from page 1) By-Laws

ship. Those members having concerns should be prepared
to present their concerns to the committee for action, since
the by-laws must be revised in some manner o be in com-
pliance with the RCW.

In the mean time, members may contact any of the by-laws
commitiee members to discuss the proposed revisions. The
committee members are:

Deborah Legg - Chair.  Chris Hildebrand
Tom Banks Kevin Kilbndge
Gail Christensen Laura & Ron Croft
David Cossa Steve Vittori

Diana & Bert Cripe Kathy & Joe Weigel
Pat & Dan Kirschbaum

The proposed by-laws are included on the facing page.

PARKING AT MONDAY MEETINGS
by Tom Banks

TuEe Kitsap Unitarian Universalist Fellowship has pointed
out a few safety items, and has made some suggestions,
about parking for our Monday night meetings.

To alleviate parking congestion, members and guests are
asked to try to carpool from the Fred Meyer parking lot on
Riddell Road {(about a mile from the Fellowship). This can
be easily accomplished by simply pulling into the parking
lot off Riddelt Road, and locking for a ride!

THE upper parking lot at the Fellowship belongs to the
Leamning Tree preschool. The spaces on the south half, and
the two spaces clasest to the northeast corner, are reserved
for Learning Tree clients, who come and go up untl 11
o'clock at night. We are welcome to use the spots on the
west side (along the road) and on the north side.

Due to fire regulations, parking on the driveway can be on
one side only. [n the main parking lot enly regular, lined,
spaces can be used (i.e., no "creative” parking, which could
cause access problems).

SiNcE parking on Perry Avenue can be hazardous, everyone
is encouraged to "double up" and drive from Fred Meyer.
Pull into the south side of the Fred Meyer parking lot before
the next meetings, and see who's there for you to carpool
with! Make new friends!

OPINION

by David Cossa

Our club is in the process of revising its by-laws. At a re-
cent by-laws committee meeting 1 brought up that the by-
laws called for an environmental issues committee and sug-
gested that one actually be formed and included in the re-
vised by-laws.

[ was informed by several interested members that, to the
contrary, this committee was to be deleted from the by-laws
in order to avoid “rabble rousers™ with a cause to factional-
ize our club.

Soserr. | had hoped that the club could promote all orga-
nized forums or debates on issues conceming recreation on
public lands. For instance, Olympic Park officials occasion-
ally hold meetings in various Puget Sound cities on various
park issues. Since several of our members (Doug Savage,
Jon DeArman, and Tom Banks) have a good rapport with
high ranking park officials, perhaps they could persuade
them to give us an annual report on park issues and plans.

EverYONE benefits from such a forum. Park officials get
desired public input and learn our concerns and concepts.
We get the chance to express our concerns on park issues
and come away feeling that our opinions are at least valued.

Bur apparently some members would find this interchange
to be too stressful so club neutrality is in order.

How: i, I would like to point out a double standard by
those professing club neutrality: wolf re-introduction propo-
nents were allvved to address our club on an extremely fac-
tional issue. Although I had no objection to their appear-
ance and found that meeting to be informative, I feel that if
club neutrality on issues is truly desired, such groups should
not be allowed to address our club. Let’s practice what we
preach.

Members are welcome to submit their opinions for publica-
tioi in the Perwicle - Editor




BY-LAWS
of the

PENINSULA
WILDERNESS CLUB

Article I - Name
This club shall be known as the Peninsula Wilderness Club.
Article II — Purpose

The purposes for which this club is formed are:

To promote the enjoyment, exploration, conservation and
protection of the mountains, forests, and water courses
through a spirit of good fellowship among the lovers of the
outdoors.

The purposes of the club shall be promoted by meeting
monthly to conduct business and share information through
slides, movies, demonstrations and speakers, and by provid-
ing paths of communication between the members of the
Peninsula Wildemess Club.

Article II1 — Membership

Members are defined as those who pay all fees or dues and
accept the ideals and purposes of the Peninsula Wilderness
Club.

Article IV - Organizatién "
Section |: The club shall be a nonprofit Eorpdraition. The»
board of directors shal] set club policies 'ap_d dues. The *
board shall meet at least once per year. The'board shall
consist of seven directors, to include the club president,
vice-president, secretary, and treasurer. Three additional
club members-at-large shall serve as directors. A quorum
shail exist when at least five directors are present; a resolu-
tion shall pass when at least four directors vote in the affir-
mative. The board shall bave the optien of meeting in open
or closed sessions, depending on the nature of the matters
discussed. However, at least one board meeting per year,
announced in advance in the club newsletter (Penwicle),
shall be open to attendance by all members. The mioutes of
board meetings sha!l be furnished to any interested membesy.
Policies enacted by the board shall be published in the Pen-
wicle.

Section 2: The officers shall be: a president, a
vice-president, a secretary, and a treasurer. Officers and
board members shall be nominated in September by the
general assembly, voted on by secret ballot ai the general
meeting in October, and shall serve for one year from Oclo-

ber to October. Vacancies that occur partway through the
year shall be filled as soon as possible, through the regular
elective process, and the persons elected shall serve until
the following October. The names and telephone numbers
of the officers and board members shall be carried in the
club newsletter (Penwicle). The officers and board mem-
bers shali attend all meetings and functions to the best of
their ability.

Section 3: The duty of the office of president shall be to
preside at club meetings, ensuring a smooth and efficient
dispatch of club business. The president shall function as
the chief executive of the club. The president shall appoint
other officers, staff, and ad hoc commitiees as necessary to
fulfill the administration and purpose of the club.

Section 4: The vice-president shall assume the presidential
duties in the absence of the president. In addition, the
vice-president shall be designated as chairman of the by-
laws commitiee. A by-laws committee shall be appointed
from time to time, as deemed necessary by the president, to
review the current by laws and make recomemendations o
the club for action.

Section 5: The secretary of the club shall be responsible for
recording the minutes of the monthly meeting and Board
meetings; maintaining a record of official club correspon-
dence, and keeping written reports from committees.

Section 6: The treasurer shall be the custodian of all fund=»
of the club, keep records of the ciub's financial transactions,
deposit, invest, and disburse club funds, maintain a list of
paid up members, collect dues, and maintain the ciub's post
office box. The president shall ensure that the treasurer's
records are audited annually.

Section 7: standing committees shall be kept to a minimum
so that the club will not become factions oriented. Any new
standing commuttee must be approved by a vote of the gen-
era]l membership.
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Newsletter Contributions and To Change your Address or Phone Number:
Send articles, trip reports, stories, announcements, etc & address and phone number changes to:

Bert Cripe, 2398 Jefferson Ave. SE, Port Orchard WA 98366; ¢-mail: beripe@kendaco.telebyte.com or phone 895-
4299.

S
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: How to Join the PWC (or renew your membershlip):

Membership is open to anyone interested in muscle-powered outdoor sports. Dues are $18.00 per house-
hold per year. Send a check or money order to Peninsula Wilderness Club, P.O. Box 323, Bremerton,
WA 98337-0070. PWC members get a 10% discount at Mt. Constance Mountain Shoppe and at The Ajax

LR I R R R I

Cafe. .

Name: :.:

. Mailing Address: :

* City, State, Zip:

. Telephone: Email Address: :

: (Optional) (Optional) .
Members’ E-Mall List!

Members may submit their e-mail address to: benipe@kendaco.teiebyte.com
and receive the latest e-mail list back with updates, as needed.

—

Peninsula Wilderness Club
P.O. Box 323
Bremaerton, WA 98337-0070

January 1999 - Time Dated Material

PENWICLE
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